STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
NOVEMBER 18, 2014

The meeting commenced at 7.50pm

Management Committee Present: Gill Foster, Paul Ogden, Janet Monks, Sarah Djali, Diane Gore, Fran Aiken, Karen Bliss

Members Present:

David King, Alan Foster, Paul Durrant
1. Apologies: Rev Canon Andrew Holliday, Ron Wade, Brian Jones

2. Minutes of previous meeting: The minutes of the Steering Group meeting of October 14, 2014, were agreed without amendment. 

3. Update on positions on Management Committee: Forum member Alan Foster agreed to join the committee as Local Plans Officer. He was elected unanimously.

4. Matters arising from October meeting: Paul said the submission to create the Neighbourhood Forum and Area was now being considered by Wigan Council and a ‘link’ person from the planning department to liaise with Standish Voice would be identified. Gill said that after the letter was sent to developers asking for consultation over their detailed plans for housing schemes, Wainhomes had responded and a meeting would be arranged with them.

5. Slogan for Standish Voice: Two suggestions were put forward as the slogan for Standish Voice: Speaking Up For Standish and Standing Up For Standish. It was agreed that the two suggestions be posted on the Facebook page to ask for feedback. The slogan is to be discussed and agreed at the next meeting.
6. Website/social media update: Paul said the website was now active and some information had been posted but the lack of a Communications Officer on the committee had prevented more substantial work being done to improve the site. He said a Standish Voice Facebook page had been established, with a number of posts and discussions initiated, and more than 300 Friends had been accepted. It was resolved to continue to build the website and seek a Communications Officer.

7. Update on actions from lead committee members: 
Education Officer Sarah said she had written to the head teachers at the three Standish primary schools to ask about involving school children in the consultation over the Neighbourhood Plan. 
Fran has written to Standish Medical Practice asking about current health provision in Standish and future needs. She said a reply was sent without addressing the specific questions. Similar questions will be sent to the surgery in Shevington. 
Diane said a number of possible events for Standish had been identified, which would be pursued, and a list of all events in the Standish area would be drawn up which could be publicised on the website. 
Janet said a land use audit could be drawn up detailing all non-residential and non-business related land in the Neighbourhood Area. The committee agreed this would be a good idea.
Karen said the structure of Standish Voice should to be clarified. She outlined the various forms the organisation could become and the committee agreed to take steps to be a Charitable Incorporated Organisation. Karen will also establish a bank account in Standish and the committee agreed that Karen Bliss, Gill Foster, Paul Ogden and Diane Gore should be signatories.
Gill said that Brian had had discussions with the regional contact for sustainable transport charity Sustrans in the hope that the charity could look at Standish and suggest ways to improve sustainable transport. These would be persued.

8. Standish pollution study: Paul said a study of air pollution on streets around Standish had been conducted by Stop Almond Brook Link Road and the Network for Clean Air and the results had been sent to Standish Voice. The results showed ‘elevated’ air pollution levels along Preston Road and Almond Brook Road (currently Air Quality Management Areas). It was agreed to send letters to Wigan Council’s Portfolio Holder (Environment) Coun Kevin Anderson, Planning Committee Chairman Coun Paul Prescott and Dr Kate Ardern, Director of Public Health for Wigan, informing them of the findings and asking to ensure the mitigation measures placed on planning applications along the AQMAs to prevent increased pollution were strictly adhered to and to also ask for further monitoring by the local authority of air pollution in Standish.
9. Any other business: Paul told the meeting that after a request by a member of the public, Standish Voice had written to the planning consultants working for Aldi to ask if the refurbishment of the store could include provision for public use of its toilets. The reply was that having looked into the matter, Aldi had concluded that from an operational standpoint this could not be achieved. Sarah said some businesses in Standish had suffered a downturn in trade since the store car park was closed and the committee agreed to write to Aldi asking if part of the car park could be reinstated for public use while work continues.
Paul said he attended the public meeting of Save Ashfield, which gave details of the Village Green application and prospect of a public inquiry over this issue in spring. The committee noted the situation.

10. Date of next meeting: It was agreed not to have a formal committee meeting in December but to have an informal ‘ideas’ meeting on December 9. It was also agreed to come up with a number of dates for committee meetings for 2015.
The meeting concluded at 9.45pm.
